
 

A team from the International Confederation of Midwives (ICM) 

under the Midwifery Education Accreditation Programme (MEAP) 

visits BRAC JPGSPH for onsite verification  
 

 
 

To make an onsite verification of the quality of Midwifery Education at BRAC University; a 

three members Team from the International Confederation of Midwives (ICM) under its 

Midwifery Education Accreditation Programme (MEAP) self-evaluation assessment, visited 

the Developing Midwives Project (DMP), BRAC JPGSPH, BRAC University from June 13 to 18, 

2022. The Team met the Acting Dean of BRAC JPGSPH, BRAC University and the Senior 

Management Committee Members, Asstt. Director of DMP, Dr Ahmed Mushtaque Raza 

Chowdhury, the Convener of Bangladesh Health Watch and Adviser and founding Dean of 

BRAC James P Grant School of Public Health, Dr Shehlina Ahmed, Adviser, BRAC and former 

Health Adviser of FCDO and the Partners of DMP Project. Also, they met the Registrar of 

Bangladesh Nursing and Midwifery Council (BNMC), the Director-General of Directorate 

General of Nursing and Midwifery (DGNM) and the representatives of UNFPA Bangladesh. 

They also visited the Dhaka Centre and met the Teachers and the students, observed the 

clinical skills practices of the students, discussed with the Students welfare Committee and 

visited the clinical placement site of Dhaka Centre. At the end of the visit, the visiting team 

shared their observations and recommendations with the DMP team in a debriefing session. 

 


